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We object to this proposal for One Museum Street (2023/2510/P (planning application) and 2023/2653/L (Listed
Building Approval}}). We demand a rethink.

The proposed redevelopment is out of scale for Bloomsbury and its conservation area. It's a mistake for the people
who reside here. For people who value history and heritage. For people who visit Bloomsbury. An oversized building

is wrong for the climate and wrong for London. Responsible planners and politicians should not approve this scheme
asitis.

One Museum Street is in the heart of Bloomsbury, so close—too close—to the British Museum. To the
revered Nicholas Hawksmoor church, St George’s Bloomsbury (St George’s Gardens were once its burial
ground). To Bedford Square, the Grade 1 listed, a perfectly preserved Georgian Square. This is an important
heritage area. Do you really want to be behind approving a building that looms over this streetscape?

Bloomsbury is also a place where many people LIVE. We live here. Please take another look at this
proposal.

Sandy Solomon and Peter Lake
131 Thanet House
Thanet Street
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